

February 21, 2016

Senator Berta Gardner State Capitol Room 9 Juneau AK 99801

RE:

SB 156

"An act relating to insurance coverage for contraceptives..."

Dear Senator Gardner:

I am writing on behalf of the Alaska Advanced Practice Registered Nurse (APRN) Alliance in strong support of SB 156. The APRN Alliance is a group of nurse leaders representing nurse practitioners (CNPs), nurse-midwives (CNMs), nurse anesthetists (CRNAs), and clinical nurse specialists (CNSs) throughout Alaska. The Alliance is actively engaged in advocacy and policy issues which affect the interests of APRNs in Alaska.

The APRN Alliance strongly supports this common sense bill which provides women with a full year of contraceptive coverage following an initial three-month dispensing.

Sincerely,

Laura Sarcone MS, ANP-BC, CNM

Immediate past co-chair, APRN Alliance

1444 Hillcrest Drive Anchorage AK 99503

907-230-7068 (cell)

sarconecnm@yahoo.com

cc: Katherine Hardy MSN, FNP-BC

Saura Jarcone CAM

Co-chair, APRN Alliance

Tracey Wiese ANP, DNP, PMHNP-BC, FNP-BC

Co-chair, APRN Alliance